MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF
THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF WEBER COUNTY
on Monday, February 3, 2025, 1:00 p.m. to 1:30 p.m., at the Commission Conference
Room #365, 2380 Washington Blvd, Ste. #360, Ogden, UT and on Zoom
https://usO6web.zoom.us/|/87347346572?pwd=0L TI9nUW9igKlamgnwBFosvgiBVyXay.1
Meeting I1D: 873 4734 6572
Passcode: 226857

Members Present: Commissioner Sharon Bolos, Commissioner Gage Froerer, Commissioner Jim
Harvey

Discussion and/or action for approval of minutes for the Commission Work Sessions held on
January 27, 2025

Commissioner Harvey made a motion to approve the minutes for the Commission Work Session held on
January 27, 2025. Commissioner Froerer seconded the motion. All say aye. The motion carries.

Presentation “Weber County Citizen Police Academy” from Diana Lopez, Ogden City Police
Community Outreach Coordinator — Diana Lopez, Hailey Collins, Melanie Arredondo, Jessika Clark

Diana Lopez presented the Citizens Police Academy program to the Commission. This is a 7-week, free
program that is available to Weber County citizens in the spring and fall, and is open to anyone ages 18
and above. This program involves various agencies, including the Ogden Police Department, Weber
County Sheriff’s Department, and others to help teach the community about the how and why of what
they do. Diana also discussed they do get background checks on those who want to participate, and then
once the participants have passed the background check, they are able to join the program to learn more
about law enforcement, etc. This program is designed to build community relationships and to dispel
misinformation. It also includes hands-on activities, such as a virtual simulator, and covers topics like
traffic stops, DUI stops, and defensive tactics. Diana emphasized that this program has also been
beneficial in improving law enforcement practices, and has helped humanize police officers in the eyes
of the community. The next session will start on March 6, 2025, and will be held on Wednesday
evenings for 3 hours and a full day on a Saturday for 7 weeks. If there are any questions or if anyone
wants to sign up, please contact Diana Lopez at dianalopez@ogdencity.com or call her at 801-629-8037.

Discussion regarding Taylor Landing Rezone and Development Agreement — Charlie Ewert, Gary
Myers, Rick Grover, Sean Wilkinson, Liam Keogh, Aaron Robertson, Selvoy Fillerup, Bill Ross,
Andrew Favero (Zoom)

Rick Grover discussed the Taylor Landing rezone and development agreement. The revised
development agreement involves the developers addressing trail connectivity issues and working with
the Park District to develop a portion of the park area into homes. He also discussed the trade-off of
downsizing the open space for additional fees and the expansion of roads and trails. The Park District is
happy with the approved plan as the Park District will be given the park instead of it being included in
the HOA. The developer has also redone their layout to facilitate the current Weber County goals. This
discussion also included concerns about the water allocated for the park, improvements to the park, and
the density of the development. The development agreement will be presented to the Commissioners at
a Commission meeting when the development agreement is completed.

Adjourn

Commissioner Harvey made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Froerer seconded the motion. All say
aye. The motion carries.
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